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March 2013
Dear Friends, 
How time flies!  Our summer is almost over and for you springtime is arriving.  On the 1st of February we celebrated 25 years of our call to full time service in Northern Argentina, and if we add on the time of service as a doctor, it comes to 33 years in total.

Quite a long time, but the Lord has kept us and we have seen churches come into being and people transformed.  At the same time we are feeling tired, in spite of our sabbatical break in 2010, and it feels as if the heat of the journey has sapped our energy.

We continue to press forward pastoring the three churches, San Andres and San Pablo in Salta and La Gracia in Tucuman

We have seen the Lord at work during the summer camps and the lives of young people transformed through the ministry of Silvine MacDonald and her husband Adrian. Please pray for the youth as they are a fundamental part of the leadership teams of the urban churches.
Feliciano, Gabriel, Andres and Marcos in San Andres Church

Matias, Judith and Andrea from Tucuman, and also a group of young people from the church in Juarez, and also Emiliano and Juan from the Principe de Paz Church.  Please pray that they will remain focused especially in bringing others to Christ and then in discipling them.
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Young people at the latest summer camps
Pastoral Teams  For some years now, a number of churches depended on pastoral commissions for their growth and development.  In reality some of these groups were administrative groups and their members were not the actual church leaders.  With the result that conflicting aims and objectives arose.   We have now formed pastoral teams made up of those leaders who are involved in the spiritual development of the congregations and in ministry, and other groups which are concerned with administration.
This has happened in the three churches we oversee and we are seeing significant changes which have helped us develop our vision.

 We give thanks to God that the churches have grown in the last few years, but now we see increasing enthusiasm of many more in the areas for which they are responsible
San Andres Pastoral Team:  Daniel, Flavia, Techy, Graciela, Hans and Priscilla
San Pablo, Ceferino Pastoral Team:  Marta, Lucio, Aldo and Analia
Iglesia de la Gracia, Tucumán Pastoral Team:   Pablo, Oscar, Federico and Paola

Please pray for three specific ministries
1. EME  Women’s Encounters  (similar to marriage encounters)     These have resulted in many women coming to faith and the next one is on 21st April  
2. Men’s Group This group has grown and resulted in a new commitment and involvement for many men in the church
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Men’s meeting and Bishop  Nick confirming some of them. 
3.  Prayer Chain
The prayer chain is a fundamental activity by way of ‘Conexión 24’, a 24 hour prayer chain.  For Easter we hope that this will become 48 hours of continuous prayer, and eventually we hope that it will extend to 24 hours, seven days a week – 24x7.We begin with Holy Communion and end with worship and praise.  Generally it happens once a month, but we would like it to happen once a week.  We are seeing the fruit and the desire to participate even though it involves a sacrifice.  At present San Andres and another congregation are involved, but we would like to extend it to all the urban churches. 
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Other prayer points

1. Please pray for our physical, spiritual and emotional renewal, and for the Lord to protect and bless our travels. 

Techy still hasn’t been able to obtain a passport.

2. The meeting of the Urban Pastoral Team when we plan the strategy for 2013

3. For the Pastoral Teams and the ordination of Miguel Solis in  the Prince of Peace Church

4. For San Pablo, Ceferino, an area where problems of drugs, prostitution and violence make it dangerous to minister and evangelise – for Lucio, Aroldo and Marta.

5. For Techy’s ministry in the suburb of Gran Bourg, a very poor area where the women are courageous and their testimony has had a big impact.

6. Our ministry amongst married couples, especially as we have seen couples in crisis and sadly some have divorced.

I would like to close with a passage of Scripture that has encouraged me, Psalm 84.6
‘As they pass through the valley of tears, they make it a place of springs.  They go from strength to strength till each appears before God in Zion.’  Those who trust in God don’t rely on circumstances, but on the Spirit of God.
Hugo and Techy Vergara

Revd Hugo Vergara 
Email: rev.hugovergara@gmail.com 
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